

Association of Northern Car Clubs
From the Hon. Secretary:
Neil Andrews
Upper Bailey Fold Farm, Bailey Fold,
Allerton, Bradford BD15 8AA.
207596 786246 (M)
E-mail: neil.andrews@ancc.co.uk

Minutes of the Delegates Meeting – Monday 28th November 2022.

Attendees:- Chris Woodcock / David Thompson / Richard Murtha / Rod Parkin / Paul Slingsby / Maurice Ellison / Heidi Woodcock / Graham Whitaker / Jon Leckenby / Nick Taylor / Tim Bendelow.

- 1 Apologies Were received from the following: Were received from the following; Neil Andrews, John Richardson, Mark Wilkinson (Stockport 061), Mark Wagstaff (Eastwood & District MC), Chris Hawkins, Simon Law, Shaun Mundy (KDMC), Steve Gozzard, Robert Hargreaves, Malcolm Pittwood, Steve Walshaw (DeLacy MC), Maggie Bateman (west Cumbria), Alan Bibby (Wigan), Loren Price (Rally the Globe), Malcolm Lister, Steven Hargreaves, Bill Wilma (SD34), John Harden (Liverpool MC), Lynne Kendall (BMMC), Bob Wright, Alan Shaw (Pendle & District MC), Pat Marshbank, Steve Johnson (Accrington MC), Sam Spencer, Karen Humphries.
- **2 Minutes of Previous Meeting** were reviewed and accepted. Proposed by Rod Parkin and seconded by Richard Murtha.
- **3 Matters Arising** CW has raised with MSUK the issue with road events not advising RLO's, since raising this CW has discovered many other events not engaging with RLO's. ANCC clubs are advised to contact RLO's before starting any PR or advertising activities as routes may not be suitable and other more appropriate routes may be available.
- **4 Treasurers Report** GSW advised that the current bank balance stands at £16,112.54 recent transactions include payment of LARA fees (£300.00). Submissions made to companies house completed in September. 3 or 4 clubs association fees outstanding.
- **5 Invitations to the Association** Dates in please, in future this agenda item may become redundant as ANCC website in development for club self submission.
- **6 Applications for Membership** Application received from Worksop & District MC, represented at the meeting by Jon Leckenby (Chairman) & Nick Taylor (Secretary), a brief overview of the club was given, describing their involvement in many familiar events in supporting roles, including Chief Marshal duties, supplying marshals and competitors to our area events. WDMC looking at running a Stage Rally event at Fulbeck in August 2023. The application was duly accepted.
- 7 Alterations to Date/Status None received
- **8 Mailing List Alterations -** None as now moved to club self submission via ANCC website CW reminded clubs to update their contact details on the website. If assistance is need to access the website please contact Chris W.

9 - Championship Co-ordinators Reports

Road Rally - CW on behalf of SS, considering the very few events within the ANCC area this year, a successful Road Rally championship has been co-ordinated, there is now a healthy number of competitors and there are 2 new proposed events for 2023.

Stage Rally - CW, a healthy number of registered crews for the 2022 championship. The final round was Malton Forest Rally which has already taken place so results for the championship are now provisional and will remain so until the 7th December. All registered contenders have been notified via email and the results are published on the website.

Classic / Historic - No current co-ordinator, Bob Hargreaves has offered to assist but does not want to take this role on in its entirety.

Autotest Championship - due to the lack of interclub events it is proposed that this is not going to be pursued in future.

10 - Time, Date & Place of next meeting – The next Delegates meeting will be the AGM in person on the 6th March 2023 at 8pm. The meeting will be held at Cleckheaton Sports & Social Club

Further 2023 Delegates meetings,

5th June 2023 ZOOM

4th September 2023 Cleckheaton Sorts & Social Club

4th December 2023 ZOOM

11 - Correspondence - None

12 - RLO/FLO/MLO/LARA/Training Officer

MLO (Military Liaison Officer), a newly taken up role by Phil Hall. Phil has previously been in the RAF & RAF Motor Club and brings with him contacts within the MOD estate, with these and current MSUK contacts and links his role is to build on these to match and pair Motor clubs with Military land which could be made available for Motorsport events. Phil is already negotiating with a couple of new venues and these discussions are ongoing. Phil's contact details will be in the 2023 MSUK Yearbook but if any clubs would like his contact details beforehand please contact the ANCC.

RLO (Road Liaison Officer) - PS, nothing to add at this time

FLO (Forestry Liaison Officer) - RKP, not had sight of the new Master Agreement, as far as events it appears that the forestry in North Yorkshire are not very supportive of any more events other than the three current established events — Riponian, Rally Yorkshire and the Malton Forest. Although submissions for new events have recently been proposed but at this time all these events have been declined permission.

13 - MSUK/Regional Committee

Rallies Committee - CW advised that a proposal has been made to Rallies Committee to increase or remove the Max average speed requirement, this has subsequently been put to the Safety Committee for review. The Safety Committee has set up a working group to further investigate and at this stage are looking for data from Safety Delegates and Timing officials. It has been noted that this may be and incorrect data source as a more effective metric would be to look at incidents occurring around artificial features introduced to reduce average speeds.

lain Tullie MSUK - CW advised that The Rallies Executive (Iain Tullie) has handed in his notice to leave MSUK.

It is proposed that the ANCC compose a letter to Hugh Chambers & David Richards expressing our deep concern with this development and the impact this will have on the Motorsport community, it was agreed a letter should be composed to express our concern.

It was concluded that Iain is extremely well respected, is moving the sport forward, and in our view would be a grave loss to Motorsport UK, the Delegates present expressed deep concern about the direction of MSUK going forward.

Club Development Fund - CW, only six applications were made in 2022 and only three of these were successful, if any clubs have any requirements for funding please make and application, advice on what may be considered is available so please contact the ANCC.

Club / Person of the year - The time for Nominations for Club / Club Person of the year has been extended by MSUK, if you want to prose a club or person pleases get your nomination into MSUK.

BRSCC - The British Racing and Sports Car Club Northern Centre has now been disbanded following a recent AGM.

14 - AOB - None

Meeting Closed at 21:40.

Minutes taken by David Thompson on behalf of Neil Andrews Minutes Issued: Neil Andrews - ANCC Hon Sec 29th November 2022